
STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO CONSTRUCT AN AIR POLLUTION SOURCE 

 
The State of Washington Department of Ecology (Ecology) received an application to revise a Notice of 
Construction (NOC) Approval Order for an existing air pollution source in Quincy, WA.  The Microsoft 
Corporation located at One Microsoft Way in Redmond, WA 98052, requests a revision of their existing 
permit, Approval Order 14AQ-E537 issued on August 15, 2014. On April 8, 2016, Ecology received an 
NOC from Microsoft requesting revisions and changing the facility name from Microsoft Oxford to MWH 
Data Center (or MWH). The revised permit is to cover operation of existing and new emissions units. The 
primary air contaminant sources at the facility consist of 37 previously approved electric backup 
generators powered by diesel engines to provide emergency backup power to the facility. Eight new 
engines are being requested to serve as reserve to the primary backup generators. MWH is located at 1515 
Port Industrial Parkway in Quincy, WA, Grant County. The application was considered complete on 
September 20, 2016. 

The NOC Application, Preliminary Determination, and other documents related to the project are available 
for public review at the following locations:  
 

• Online at www.ecy.wa.gov/programs/air/quincydatacenter  
• Department of Ecology, Eastern Regional Office, 4601 N Monroe, Spokane, WA  99205 
• Quincy City Hal, 115 1st Ave SW, Quincy, WA  98848   
• Quincy Library, 208 Central Ave S, Quincy, WA, 98848   

The public is invited to comment on this project proposal.  Written comments will be accepted on 
this proposal from October 6, 2016 through November 4, 2016. For additional information on the 
project and to submit comments, contact Kari Johnson at Ecology’s Eastern Regional Office, 4601 
N. Monroe, Spokane, WA  99205-1295, or kari.johnson@ecy.wa.gov or 509-329-3502.  
 
To request ADA accommodation, call 360-407-6800, 711 (relay service), or 877-833-6341 (TTY). 
Para asistencia en español: 509-329-3506 o preguntas@ecy.wa.gov. 
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